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25th March 2018—Palm Sunday —Year B 

What are we thinking when we pick up a palm and  

process into church on Passion Sunday?  Perhaps we 

are wondering how those very clever people weave 

their palm into a cross. Or perhaps we imagine we are 

commemorating an historic event. When Jesus rode 

his donkey into Jerusalem all those centuries ago, he 

was the centre of attention. Some thought he would 

be a powerful leader who would lead the people in an uprising against the occupying 

Romans. Others were just swept along in a sense of pageant.    
 
Few had grasped the true significance of Jesus’ entry into Jerusalem. Jesus had not 

come merely to overturn the Romans. Jesus’ picture was a much more universal one. 

Jesus’ mission was the salvation of the whole world for future generations. How 

many of us would remember Jesus today if his mission had been simply to lead an 

uprising against a Roman occupation? Jesus was riding into Jerusalem to meet his 

destiny. He could have heeded the warnings of his disciples and bypassed Jerusalem 

altogether. He could have continued his ministry of teaching and healing into old 

age; but whatever else Jesus was about, he certainly wasn’t about compromise. In 

riding into Jerusalem, Jesus was telling us that his mission to save each and every 

one of us was more important than life itself.  
 
We can all walk into church waving our palms. We can all commemorate an  

historical event, but the more discerning of us know that this day is about ‘walking 

the walk’. We are the reason Jesus rode into Jerusalem. On this day we honour him 

not with palms but with the quality of our lives. 

                            MASS TIMES 
 
Saturday Vigil  24th March 
6pm Confessions  
6.30pm  People of the Parish 
 
Sunday 25th March 
Palm Sunday 
 
09.00 Josef & Kaethe Dahmann RIP 
 
11.00 Doyle Family Intentions 
 
Monday 26th March 
No mass 
   
Tuesday 27th March  
No mass 
                                      
Wednesday 28th March 
 
09.30  Edith & Edward Pritchard RIP  
10.00 Stations of the Cross 
 
 

 

Please remember to switch off your mobile phone before Mass 
God deserves all our attention  Thank you. 

                                            
Important Contacts.  

Hospital / Home visits.  Sick Communion, Baptism Preparation 
If you are sick or going into hospital and would like a visit or  Holy  Communion,  
call the office on 0118 978 0348 or call Fr. David.  
Baptisms—see Fr. David after Mass on any Sunday for further details 
Other Priests in the area : Fr Marcus Brisley 01252 876820 
Fr. Danny Mc Avoy  01344 425729,   Fr Kevin Bidgood 01344 620591 
Safeguarding:  Richard Roberts 0118 978 9059  
SVP: David Thomas 07786 492948  

  
 
Thursday 29th March 
Maundy Thursday 
Mass of the Lord’s Supper 
8.00pm for Vocations 
 
Friday 30th March 
Good Friday 
Celebration of the Lord’s Passion 
 
3.00 pm  
 
Saturday 31st March 
Holy Saturday 
Easter Vigil, The Service of Light 
 
8.00pm Molly Clark RIP,  
 
 
Sunday 1st April 
Easter Sunday 
 
09.00  Andrew Robertson RIP 
   1st Anniversary 
 
11.00  People of the Parish 

Parish Office Opening Times :- Tuesday to Friday, 08.30 to 13.30    
The Parish Office is closed all day Monday 
Your Parish Administrator, Una Smith, can be contacted on  Tel: 0118 978 0348  
or email , wokingham@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   



In your prayers, please remember those who have recently died.  
Also pray for all who are sick, in  hospital or housebound especially 
Pam Sheridan, Mary Ann Froud, Daniel Sutton, Hugh Dwan,   
Joseph Nemeth, Natalie Mahon and  Sr Veronica.  

 

Last WeekΩs Collection : 
Standing Orders: £1325 
Envelopes:  £198   Cash: £459 
Thank you for your Contribution      

 

Easter Spring Clean!  To make our church   
sparkling for the Easter Services, could you come 
and help with your duster on Thursday 29th March 
at 10.00?  All helpers gratefully received and coffee 
provided! 

Holy Places Collection—In most Catholic parishes around the world, a Good Friday  

Collection will be taken up to aid Christian parishes and their outreaches in the Holy 

Land. This initiative has been an annual tradition in the Church since its institution by 

Blessed Pope Paul VI.  According to Paul VI, the collection was created “not only for the 

Holy Places but above all for those pastoral, charitable, educational, and social works 

which the Church supports in the Holy Land for the welfare of their Christian brethren 

and of the local communities.” The unforgettable faces of thousands of children and 

teens, fleeing violence and persecution in Syria and Iraq, continue to challenge us. The 

small Christian presence in the Middle East has great need of the support and attention 

of the entire Church. 

There will be a Mass for the Sick of the Parish on Saturday 7th  April  at 11 am 
The St Vincent de Paul Society (SVP) will be at the mass and will be happy to help with 
transport for anyone that should need it, to and from the Church. There is a form on 
the SVP noticeboard opposite the Keenan Room. If you need transport please leave 
your contact details and a member of the SVP will get in touch to agree arrangements 
with you. Alternatively, please call 07786 492948 or email davidrthomas@sky.com 
There will be refreshments after Mass. Please come and enjoy tea/coffee and meet     

your fellow parishioners .  

MAUNDY THURSDAY : THE EASTER TRIDUUM – Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper – 
Thursday 29 March 2018 at 8pm. All Ministers of Holy Communion and Ministers of 
the Word are to be formerly Commissioned during this Mass and will receive their 
Faculty, please contact the parish office to confirm your attendance at this Mass so we 
can prepare your Faculty in advance. Thank you to those that have already done so. 

 

For those who use the boxed sets of Sunday Collection Envelopes, please pick up your 
numbered box from the back of the church for use from 8th April.  Thank you  

Triduum—Holy Thursday, Good Friday, the Easter Vigil … 

The Easter triduum, marking the days of Jesus’ passion and resurrection, is the most 

important time of the Church’s year. It begins with the evening Mass of Holy Thursday, 

reaches its high point in the Easter Vigil, and closes on Easter Sunday evening. The  

services during Holy Week tell a continuous story, so try if you can to attend them all. 
Our Easter services  
Maundy Thursday. There will be a short Billy Graham film 'The Cross' at 7:15pm in the 
Keenan Rooms about the deep meaning of Jesus' sacrifice - this message is  
presented in an accessible way for all ages. The film will finish around 7:40pm in good 
time to move into Church for mass at 8pm 

Good Friday 3pm;  Holy Saturday Easter Vigil 8pm; Easter Sunday 09.00 and 11.00 
Also, on Good Friday are the following services 
Stations of the Cross at St Eligius, Arborfield , 10.30am 
Churches Together in Wokingham, 11.40am service at Salvation Army, walk to  
Howard Palmer Gardens for a 20 mins dramatised reflection, then walk on to  
All Saints for a short service. 

The Clergy Assistance Fund  collection will be 
taken this weekend.   
                                 Please support our clergy .   

Altar Servers Practice—For those who wish to serve on the altar over Holy Week, you 
are requested to please attend one of the following practices in the church:- 
Maundy Thursday 29th Mar at 3pm  and Good Friday at 4.30pm . Thank you 

Maundy Thursday Washing of 
Feet —If you could offer to 
have your feet washed  during 
the mass, please add your 
name to the list at the back of 
the church.  

Thank you to all who gave so generously to the Africa Fund 2018 lent appeal.  We are 
pleased to tell you that after three weeks we have collected £15,500, including gift aid 
that we can reclaim. Your donation will help us to continue to support Our Lady of  
Nazareth Primary School in Nairobi, Kenya, and Suubi Children’s Home in Entebbe, 
Uganda. At both, we are able to make a big difference to the lives of many young, 
poor Africans. If you haven’t donated yet but would like to, this can be sent via the 
parish office.  

The UCM Day of Recollection will now be held on Saturday 14th April at Corpus Christi 
– 10.30 am – 3.30 pm.  There is more information on the UCM notice board, plus a 
sign up sheet for any ladies of the parish who would like to attend.  


